
NEWSLETTER
5th December 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

We are looking forward to celebrating Christmas with you this evening at our Christmas

Carols. Come and enjoy a picnic dinner with your family from 5.30pm. When we are

ready to begin our carols we will ask students to sit with their class. As previously

mentioned members from the Mens Shed will be in attendance selling sausages and will

have some cold drinks to purchase. Our carols will be held on the school oval, families

are encouraged to bring chairs or picnic blankets and food for their family. To be inline

with child safety standards this is strictly a non-alcoholic event.

Staff News

This year we will be farewelling four of our amazing staff members as each of them

embark on new adventures.

As previously communicated Janelle Hodgson will be taking parental leave in 2025 with

her baby due in March. We look forward to hearing about the safe arrival of baby

number four to Janelle and Matt.

We also wish Eliza Tatham an amazing 2025 as she embarks on an adventure

caravanning around our great country. Eliza will be missed next year, the good news is

she will return to us in 2026.

Kristy Hayes will also be taking 2025 off to spend time caring for her family. Kristy’s

creativity and passion will be missed, we look forward to having her back in 2026.

Tegan Senior who has been part of our Wellbeing team this year will be leaving us to

embark on a dream to do private counselling with youth on the Mornington Peninsula.

I would like to thank and wish Janelle, Eliza, Kristy and Tegan for all that they have

contributed to St Jude’s during their time with us. Each of them have had a positive

impact on many students. I know you will join me in wishing them all the very best as

they embark on their next adventures.

As per previous years, staffing arrangements will be announced on the afternoon of our

transition day on the 10th of December. We will be going from thirteen classes to

fourteen next year the make up of class groupings will be as follows:

2 x Prep, 2 x Year One, 2 x Year Two, 4 x Year 3/4 and 4 x 5/6.
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2025 School Closure Dates

In order for families to plan ahead I have included dates for all of our school closure dates for next

year. These dates include curriculum days and time in lieu days. As you will be aware the latest

Enterprise Bargaining Agreement (EBA) that came into place in 2023 has included entitlements for

teaching staff to be entitled to time in lieu for out of hours events such as camps, parent teacher

interviews etc.

To assist with this MACS have directed schools to have some closure days to accommodate the time

in lieu. You will note that where possible our closure days are around public holidays which may assist

families to make suitable arrangements.

2025 School Closure Dates including Public Holidays during School Terms

Term Date Reason

Term 1
Wednesday 19th Feb Parent Teacher Interviews

School finishes at 1pm

Friday 7th March Curriculum Day
Berry Street Day 3

Monday 10th March Labour Day
Public Holiday

Term 2 Tuesday 22nd April Time in lieu

Friday 25th April ANZAC Day

Monday 9th June King's Birthday
Public Holiday

Tuesday 10th June Curriculum day
Religious Education

Term 3 Wednesday 30th July Parent Teacher Interviews
School finishes at 1pm

Friday 22nd August Curriculum Day
Berry Street Day 4

Friday 19th September Time in lieu

Term 4 Friday 31st October Curriculum Day
Assessment & Reporting

Monday 3rd November Time in lieu

Tuesday 4th November Melbourne Cup Day
Public Holiday

Tuesday 16th December Last day of Term 4



New Uniform Update

I have had confirmation that uniforms will be available in store at the Noone (Belgravia

apparel) Clyde store from the 10th of January 2025. The school online portal should be

active for online ordering from Friday 13th December. Once this is active I will

forward a link to you all.

Please look at the attached flyer regarding our flash sale of current uniform pieces.

A reminder that there is a two year transition period where current uniform can be

worn including a combination of

new and old.

The store address is: 29

Hamersley Dr, Clyde North VIC

3978

Yours Sincerely,

Marita O’Sullivan



IMPORTANT DATES

ADVENT RECONCILIATION SERVICE
Wednesday 11 th December at 7.00pm

CHRISTMAS MASS TIMES
Christmas Eve 7.00pm Family Mass
9.00pm Mass

Christmas Day 9.30am

Overview

The primary purpose of a parish census is to determine the demographic makeup of the
parish community. By collecting data on variables such as age, gender, and occupation, it
assists parish leadership in understanding both the practical and spiritual needs of the
community. Additionally, it sheds light on the diverse range of skills and talents within the
broader community.
If you would like to be registered in our Parish, please collect a card from the Parish
or School office, fill it in and return the card to a Mass on any Sunday, or to the Parish
or School office. May God bless you. Thank you

Date Reason

5th December Christmas Carols/Picnic 5.30-7.30pm

10th December Whole School Transition Morning

Monday 16th December Year 6 Graduation Night

Tuesday 17th December
1pm Finish

Last day of Term 4

Wednesday 29th January Year 1-6 students first day

Thursday 30th January Prep students first day





How are we here again? At this time of year I am constantly in a tension between what
society is trying to tell me and what Jesus is. While the church tells us that we are waiting
and journeying to Christmas, everything else tells me to put my runners on and fulfill an
endless list of jobs. With Christmas trees, parties and Santa wish lists, we can often forget
the opportunity we are given to turn to God during Advent and fully prepare for Christmas.

Entering the Church over the next few weeks, you will notice the transformation straight
away. Gone is the green, replaced with a sea of purple. A very clear statement for each of us
that something has changed, and so will we. My main question every year, as I lay out the
purple cloth and know that Christmas is coming is, How often do I live the real meaning of
what Christmas is all about? For many of us, Christmas is about family and friends coming
together, sharing a meal made with love and handing out gifts that have been purchased
with care and thought. Preparing for Christmas takes time and thought, you can’t turn up to
Christmas lunch without prior preparation. The same goes for Jesus! You can’t just arrive at
Christmas lunch without reconnecting on what Christmas is about. That's what Advent is all
about!

Advent is God’s gift to us. A time to step away from all of the end of the year commitments
and recharge. Over the four weeks of Advent we are given time to reflect on where and how
we see Hope, Peace, Joy and Love. Often we can look at our littlest people during this
Advent time to see these themes alive.

While our children can often see the lens of Christmas through a commercial eye, let's not
take away from who they are, and what they are feeling. Through our witness of them, we
can be reminded of the pure innocence and joy we are called to receive every year as we all
journey to Christ this Christmas. May we all remember to set aside some time with Jesus
this Advent season so we too, just like our children, grandchildren or students can
experience the real joy that Christmas will bring.

I’ll leave you with one last thought. In years to come, all of the gifts and presents this year
will be a vast memory but hopefully faith in a loving God will be lasting. So maybe we need
to ask ourselves, how am I actually spending my time as we journey to Christmas?

Wishing you all a love filled and truly blessed Christmas.
Lauren



Calling out for Christmas
Helpers!
If your family is looking for a way to celebrate the Christmas season why
not consider coming to Christmas Eve Mass at St Judes at 7pm. The
parish is trying to make it family focussed and would love as many kids
to be involved as possible. Please reach out and see if there's a way you
can be involved. There certainly is something special about celebrating
the true meaning of Christmas with our community!

Canteen News:

St Jude's Canteen Service will be closed from Monday 16th December 2024.

Dates for our Lunch Services in 2025 will be confirmed next year. Any orders placed
for Monday 16th of January have already been cancelled and funds have been
credited back to your account.

I would like to extend to all our families a Very Merry Christmas and safe and exciting
New Year.

Janet Edwards









Chiara and Keisha’s artwork was exhibited at the FAC in the Oct/Nov for the Wild About
Art Kids Fest Competition.




